January 1, 2022

Dear Llama/Alpaca Enthusiast,



This letter serves to report on the completion of Cal-ILA's closure and the distribution of assets as pertaining to the Llama Association of North America (LANA).

Over the past two years and four months, Cal-ILA has used its fiscal resources to complement LANA activities, including:

- ALSA registrations for various LANA-sponsored shows, including the Marvelous May Show and the Kids
 & Camelids Show
- Support of shows at the facilities of Macedo's Mini Acres, including Porta-Potties, Covid-related materials, and other show supplies
- Payment of judge fees for the Marvelous May Show
- Payment for the Merced County Fairground for a postponed LANA show (to be redeemed with January 2022's Hobo Classic Show)
- Co-sponsorship of the 2020 Camelid Symposium with discounts provided for LANA members

Additionally, Cal-ILA funds were used to purchase a large storage container and move it to Macedo's Mini Acres to hold obstacles and the various components of the Hobo Village, thus saving LANA monthly storage unit fees.

Ownership of the Cal-ILA trailer has been transferred to LANA, and new tires were purchased to make transportation of the trailer possible and safe. The obstacles and resources within the trailer are being blended with LANA obstacles and resources.

Both Maureen Macedo and Lee Beringsmith, former Directors of the Cal-ILA Board, joined the LANA Board. While Maureen's tenure on the Board is over, Lee continues to serve as a LANA Director.

In December of 2021, the Cal-ILA bank account was officially closed, and a check for the balance of the account was made out to the Llama Association of North America.

Again, we ask for your continued support as LANA moves into 2022.

Sincerely,

The Board of Directors of the Llama Association of North America